

Rye Community Primary School & Starfish Pre-school The Grove, Rye, East Sussex TN31 7ND www.ryeprimary.co.uk



Executive Headteacher: Mr Barry Blakelock Headteacher: Miss Kelly Martin

office@ryeprimary.co.uk 01797 222825

NEU Teacher Strike action on Wednesday 1st February 2023- UPDATE

Monday, 30th January 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

A reminder that on Wednesday, **ALL year 5 and year 6 children are expected into school.**

All starfish children booked in for a Wednesday session should attend as usual.

If you are one of the 23 parents who responded to the online form to inform us that you are a key worker-you have all been successful in gaining a place on Wednesday and should send your child into school.

All children who are in one of the following groups should attend on Wednesday as usual-

Children with an EHCP (Education Health Care plan) for SEND (Special Educational Needs/ Disabilities)

Children with any **children's services or social work involvement**- including those children with an **SGO** (Special Guardianship order).

If your child meets any of the above criteria, they should be in school as usual and any non- attendance for children in these groups will be recorded as unauthorised absence.

Any children **NOT** in the above groups or do not qualify for a school place under the priority worker (key worker) scheme, should **NOT** attend school and this will be recorded as an authorised absence.

If you are unsure which group your child falls into, then please contact the school office as a priority. Please do not leave it until Wednesday morning.

The survey will remain open until 5pm tomorrow if you are a keyworker and you have not yet registered your child.

Any questions, please do ask.

We thank you for your continuing support.

Best Wishes,

Miss Martin



Headteacher

